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House of Representatives 
The House met at 10:30 a.m. and was 

called to order by the Speaker pro tem-
pore (Mr. YARMUTH). 

f 

DESIGNATION OF SPEAKER PRO 
TEMPORE 

The SPEAKER pro tempore laid be-
fore the House the following commu-
nication from the Speaker: 

WASHINGTON, DC, 
September 28, 2010. 

I hereby appoint the Honorable JOHN A. 
YARMUTH to act as Speaker pro tempore on 
this day. 

NANCY PELOSI, 
Speaker of the House of Representatives. 

f 

MORNING-HOUR DEBATE 

The SPEAKER pro tempore. Pursu-
ant to the order of the House of Janu-
ary 6, 2009, the Chair will now recog-
nize Members from lists submitted by 
the majority and minority leaders for 
morning-hour debate. 

The Chair will alternate recognition 
between the parties, with each party 
limited to 30 minutes and each Mem-
ber, other than the majority and mi-
nority leaders and the minority whip, 
limited to 5 minutes. 

f 

MANY CHALLENGES FACING EL 
SALVADOR: PRESIDENT FUNES 
DESERVES U.S. SUPPORT 

The SPEAKER pro tempore. The 
Chair recognizes the gentleman from 
Massachusetts (Mr. MCGOVERN) for 5 
minutes. 

Mr. MCGOVERN. Mr. Speaker, in 
1992, when the historic Peace Accords 
were signed ending El Salvador’s 12 
years of civil war, many of us antici-
pated a new and prosperous era for that 
country. In the following years, polit-
ical competition flourished and elec-
toral processes matured. The ruling 
ARENA party maintained its power, 
base, and organization, winning con-

secutive elections for the next 17 years. 
But in 2009, the FMLN opposition party 
won the presidency. It was a watershed 
moment for El Salvador. 

Sadly, many things did not change 
over these years. The ability of the 
courts and justice system to hold 
elites, government officials, and mem-
bers of the security forces accountable 
for crimes, including human rights 
crimes, continued to fail, reinforcing a 
culture of impunity. The newly created 
police, although light years ahead of 
the old security forces, was infiltrated 
by criminal elements and human rights 
abusers who blocked investigations and 
collaborated with criminal groups. The 
poor did not benefit from trade and in-
vestment, and international aid dimin-
ished, including U.S. aid. And the mi-
gration of Salvadorans to the U.S. is as 
great or greater as it was during the 
civil war. And some things got worse. 
Little could I have imagined the vio-
lence in El Salvador becoming worse 
after the war, but it has. Criminal net-
works invaded the country and use it 
to traffic drugs, guns, human beings, 
and other contraband throughout the 
hemisphere. Youth gangs are exploited; 
poor neighborhoods are terrorized; se-
curity and judicial authorities are cor-
rupted; and crime, violence, and mur-
der have exploded. 

This is the reality inherited by 
Mauricio Funes when he became presi-
dent 18 months ago. I have had the 
privilege of meeting President Funes. I 
find his administration to be prag-
matic, committed to improving the 
lives of the majority poor, and address-
ing the crime and corruption that are 
robbing the country of its much- 
longed-for peace. However, there are 
longstanding institutional problems 
that remain obstacles to reform, the 
pursuit of justice, and even the consoli-
dation of democracy. Among them, in 
my opinion, is the Attorney General’s 
Office—the Fiscalia—where countless 
cases of murder, corruption, drug traf-

ficking, money laundering, and other 
crimes are stymied. But the Funes ad-
ministration is taking courageous and 
positive steps to confront these chal-
lenges. These include naming an In-
spector General for the National Civil-
ian Police, Zaira Navas, who is serious 
about ensuring that an honest, hard-
working police force is not sullied by 
corrupt cops. 

This month, Inspector General Navas 
suspended from duty over 150 police of-
ficers. These ‘‘bad apples’’ are under in-
vestigation for corruption and links to 
criminal and drug organizations. Rath-
er than embracing this effort to clean 
up the police, intransigent forces chose 
instead to create a new commission in-
side the National Assembly to inves-
tigate the Inspector General. This ac-
tion has been accompanied by renewed 
death threats against her life. 

Last December, Senator LEAHY 
praised the hard work of PCN Inspector 
General Navas and the importance of 
strengthening the rule of law in El Sal-
vador. I agree. I believe Inspector Gen-
eral Navas is taking courageous action, 
and I encourage the State Department 
and the U.S. Embassy to support her in 
these efforts. President Funes is ex-
ploring the possibility of establishing 
an independent commission, similar to 
the one created in Guatemala, under 
the auspices of the United Nations, to 
investigate drug and criminal networks 
and key human rights crimes. This 
would ensure an independent investiga-
tion into many of the criminal cases 
and charges of official corruption that 
have languished in the Fiscalia for 
years. It could open new paths to end-
ing impunity. 

President Funes is also working with 
Mexican President Calderon, the 
Obama administration, and his Central 
American neighbors to confront the es-
calating penetration of the region by 
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